Village of Secor
Meeting Minutes
February 12, 2024

President Robert Wilkey called the Village Board meeting to order at 7:00. The Village Board met in regular session. Trustees Louise Slayton and Dee Dee Allen were absent.

Village Clerk Lori Bagby read the minutes of the January 8. 2024, meeting, Brett Krug made a motion to approve minutes as read, seconded by Tara Wilkey. All votes yes; motion carried. 

Treasurer Greg Slayton handed out the Treasurer report for review. Tara Wilkey made a motion to accept the report as read, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.

Greg handed out the report for all this month’s bills. Tara Wilkey made a motion to pay all bills out of their respective funds, seconded by Jerry Bagby. All votes yes; motion carried.

Don Wheatley asked the board if there was a new mobile home ordinance.  The one purposed was not passed yet, so the old one is still in effect.  He can bring in a mobile home if it is 10 yrs old or newer. 
Sue Selma (LaFramboise) was present to discuss with the board the letter that she received from the Village Attorney stating that we will be cutting down the trees on the Village Right of way on the west side of their property on Secor Rd.
The Chlorine pump at the water plant needs to be replaced.  The cost is $1,100.  Brett Krug made a motion to approve this chlorine pump, seconded by Jerry Bagby.  All votes were yes; motion carried.
There was discussion of a letter that Tara received from Bell Weather regarding helping us with the ARPA Funds for $48,000.  They will help us with the paperwork and the cost would be $3000.  Tara is going to check with Jim Cummings and see if this is something he helps with and what he would charge.  Our Attorney Jeff is going to see if this is something that they would handle and what the cost would be.
Attorney Jeff Gastner is looking into an Emergency plan Ordinance for the Village that would list order of hierarchy for the Village.  More to come on this.
Tara made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Brett Krug.  All votes were yes; meeting adjourned 7:45pm

Lori Bagby
Village Clerk
